Animal medicine improvement notice:
Swinfen Veterinary Centre

News story

Details of improvement notice served to Swinfen Veterinary Centre, Lichfield,
Staffordshire.

This notice was served to Swinfen Veterinary Centre, Lichfield, Staffordshire
by a VMD inspector during a routine inspection.

The following contravened the Veterinary Medicines Regulation (VMR) 2013:
e the supply of ketamine and methadone beyond the in-use expiry period
The improvements required are:

e to put in place a method to protect against the supply beyond 28 days
e audit the ketamine register
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